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MARKET ANNOUNCEMENT 
- Approval of facility to be used as a Managed Isolation Facility 

 
 

We would like to advise the market that we have been approached by the Ministry of Health (MOH) 

requesting the use of our Lautoka Dormitory to be used as a Managed Isolation Facility (MIQ). This 

MIQ will be used to accommodate asymptomatic positive COVID-19 patients in the West. Our 

Lautoka campus has been closed for operations since April this year as a result of the second wave 

and as a result, an approval was given to the Ministry of Health. 

 

Hence, the campus is now under the control and management of the Ministry of Health and the Fiji 

Military Forces and they have started to admit patients to the facility from 13 July 2021. The MOH is 

responsible for ensuring that the campus is fully equipped with the necessities and provide for any 

structural enhancements required at their cost.  

 

FBL also wishes to advise the public that it is not receiving any income from MOH for this approval 

but have requested MOH to pay for the costs incurred in the use of such facilities such as utility bills, 

repairs to any damages caused during this period and to ensure that our property is returned to us in 

the state it was given. 

 

The Management acknowledges the assistance that the MOH require and we will continue to support 

their efforts as well as all the front liners who continue to work tirelessly to keep us, our families and 

our communities safe. We all have a social responsibility and a role to play in the containment and the 

reduction in the spread of the virus in our communities by strictly adhering to the health advice. 

 

Please take care and stay safe. 

 

 

  
Hiroshi Taniguchi      Roqiqi Korodrau 

Executive Chairman       Company Secretary 


